MOTION TO ACCELERATE BIKESHARE IMPLEMENTATION

Director Bonin and Director Kuehl

The Metro Board has made clear its desire for regional interoperability of any bikeshare
program that it authorizes for implementation. We believe that intelligent transportation systems
and integration of various components of transportation technology can provide a seamless
user experience across multiple transportation modes. That is our goal.

Metro staff recommends implementation of a two-year pilot bikeshare program using vendor
BTS beginning in 2015 in Downtown LA, and further recommends implementation of four
additional phases in areas outside of Downtown starting in 2017 and ending in 2021. A six-year
wait for bike share in communities with a large population of cyclists and active transportation
makes little sense and encourages other communities to opt-out of the Metro system,
undermining efforts at interoperability.

Additionally, With the opening of Expo Line in 2016, and with the need for greater first-mile/last-
mile opportunities, it makes sense to accelerate implementation of bike share on the Westside
of Los Angeles including the bike-ready areas of Venice and Playa Vista. Possible funding

~ sources for acceleration include title sponsorships.

WE, THEREFORE, MOVE THAT THE METRO BOARD:

Instruct the CEO to direct staff to explore funding sources, including title sponsorhsips, that
would accelerate the rollout of all five phases of bikeshare so that implementation is
accomplished no later than 2017, and to include both Venice and Playa Vista in the phasing list
for the Westside.
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